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A little over three years ago, my husband and I were deciding whether to make the move to New 
York. One of the deciding factors was a conversation I had with Steve Sonkin, of blessed memory, 
who (like he always did) cut right to the chase.  He told me directly what the congregation wanted 
and asked if I was in.  I was very moved by his candid honest and direct approach, one that I have 
come to know a little more in my time in New York. And now, three years later, I know that his 
words will forever stick with me and inspire me.  

And so, as I sit here and prepare for this once again unique High Holy Day Season, I find I need 
to look at our celebration through a similar lens. How do we keep everything that is meaningful, 
powerful, inspiration, and familiar/comforting, yet at the same time make it more compact, allowing 

us to get straight to the point? 

In short, what is the most essential message of the 5782 High Holy Days and what is the core and most essential 
elements for our congregation? 

There are of course many central elements one might consider: shofar sounding (awakening), praying (our  
relationship with God), giving tzedakah (fulfilling the mission to heal our world), etc. However, I have come to the 
conclusion that the heart of our upcoming High Holy Days is teshuva, which means, “returning.”   

The traditional context of this word/concept refers to returning to a righteous path.  Yet, it takes on an additional 
meaning this year.  This summer and this fall we are returning to the Synagogue Building, to in person events, and to 
communal gatherings. For those that are able to return and for those that are returning in heart and spirit, we ask the 
question, “how can we make the most of that return?” 

I say, let’s take the teshuva, “returning,” to heart.  

In the literal sense of the word, let’s remember all that we have missed and are excited to return to: shofar blowing, 
familiar tunes, striking theological queries, and important High Holiday moments like changing the Torah covers and 
hearing the kol nidrei melody. On a spiritual level, let’s take a moment to begin the true work of teshuva: to ask and 
pray for forgiveness, to regret our past wrongs, and to plan for a better tomorrow. But let’s also take both of these 
ideas one step further. Let’s consider who we are at our best, and how we get from where we are to where we want 
to be.  On a communal level, let’s consider what does our best, most understanding community look like in practice 
and spirit.  Most importantly, we consider how we might use these High Holy Days as a springboard to answer these 
questions and make lasting positive change. All of these questions are a part of what a High Holy Day celebration is 
and should be at its core. 

In terms of how we will bring this theme to life, this year’s services will be about finding what is paramount and best 
about the High Holy Days and embracing it.  We will provide a variety of worship formats that allow us to reach out to 
the most people including inside, outdoor and online prayer options (most services will include all three options).   
We will bolster our healing service and make it an essential part of our worship. We will explore creative ways to  
celebrate the beautiful readings that we used last year with our new High Holy Day prayerbooks, Mishkan Hanefesh, 
highlighting the theme of teshuva. And our services will be direct, cutting to the chase. Our hope is that all of these 
options will allow each of us to find a safe space to pray in a way that is comfortable and respectful to where we are 
philosophically and spiritually.  And that our High Holy Day experience will inspire us to dig deep and ask the big 
questions that teshuva demands. 

We are so excited to celebrate with together, returning not only the Synagogue building, but to our very best selves 
and our most essential Holiday celebrations.  

May we all have a wonderful, healthy and happy New Year! 

L’shanah Tova! 

Rabbi Rosenthal’s Message 

http://www.bnai-israel.org


Greetings all, and I hope you’re having a very nice summer! 

Temple clergy, staff, and volunteers are very busy preparing for another unusual High  
Holiday season.  This one, however, will be much closer to normal than last year’s entirely 
virtual services. We expect to offer everyone the opportunity to attend our services either in 
person or virtually through Zoom. 

Provided that the vaccination rate continues to increase, and the infection rate continues to 
fall, we anticipate being able to open the Temple building to all member families wishing to 
attend in person. We are also renting a big tent for the back lawn to conduct family services, 
healing services, and for people who would prefer to sit outside. All attendees will be  
required to wear masks.  In addition, a new location is being sought for the Tashlikh service. 

Another change this year, will be the introduction of new High Holiday prayer books. There 
is one for Rosh Hashanah, and another for Yom Kippur. These books have a familiar layout 
to our Mishkan T’Filah books, and have new translations, study texts, extensive  

transliterations, etc. We will be asking for donations to help defray the costs, and we are working on ways for people 
participating on Zoom to purchase or borrow the prayer books. 

I trust that everyone in our Temple family will find the services being planned by the Rabbi, Cantor, and Ritual  
Committee to be meaningful and thought provoking, and that we will be able to participate as a community. Please 
look for additional information in the mail and check our website regularly for updates. Your help and patience as we 
adjust to the new normal is greatly appreciated. 

On another topic, I’d like to give A BIG SHOUT-OUT to the West 
Sayville Fire Department, and to Paul Haines and his company, East 
Moriches Fuel. During a thunderstorm on July 6th, one of our sanctuary 
air conditioning units got severely damaged. The Fire Department had a 
rapid and significant response to the alarms, determined what was  
going on, shut off the unit, checked the building carefully, and vented 
most of the smoke. Fortunately, there was no fire. They were all polite 
and professional, and minimized the damage to the building. Then,  
within 24 hours, Paul Haines and his team got the extensive A/C  
damage repaired and made the system fully operational. We are all 
grateful to them for their immediate response and assistance. 

L’shalom, 

Paul 

President’s Message                                            Paul Fink 

On Sunday August 22nd at 11 am in the social hall, Rabbi Moss will be presenting a program entitled: Enhancing our 
Faith in God As We Approach the Holy Days. Using his recently published books (which will be available for  
purchase) and his personal experiences with God, he will be talking about how to find God in our lives as we prepare 
for the High Holy Days. He hopes that attendees will want to share some of their own experiences as well. 

Torah and Haftarah Readings  
August 7th:  Deuteronomy ch. 11 vs. 26 through ch. 16 vs. 17, Isaiah ch. 54 vs. 11 through ch. 55 vs. 5 
August 14th:  Deuteronomy ch. 16 vs. 18 through ch. 21 vs. 9, Isaiah ch. 51 vs. 12 through ch. 52 vs. 12 
August 21st:  Deuteronomy ch. 21 vs. 10 through ch. 25 vs. 19, Isaiah ch. 54 vss. 1 through 10 
August 28th:  Deuteronomy ch. 26 vs. 1 through ch. 29 vs. 8, Isaiah ch. 60 vss. 1 through 22 



Beat the heat!! Join us for Shabbat on the Beach on Friday, August 6, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.  Meet at the foot of  
Foster Ave. in Sayville.  Bring a chair and a cold drink!  It is always a beautiful experience. 

On Rosh Hashanah, we confess our sins as individuals and as a community.  We ask for forgiveness from those 
whom we have wronged and from G-d.  This introspection requires preparation before we can achieve this level of 
vidui, confession of sins.  Selichot is a time of soul searching and reflection to prepare oneself for the magnitude of 
the High Holy Days. 

Please join us in our sanctuary for Selichot services on Saturday, August 28, 2021.  Services will be preceded by a 
dinner at 6:30 pm under our tent in the backyard of the Temple.  The cost of the dinner is $24 per person.  Choose 
from one of the delicious individual meal choices on the order form.  RSVP for the dinner by Friday, August 20, 2021.  
The order form can be found in this bulletin as well as on the website and weekly email.  You may pay online by 
credit card or by mailing a check to the Temple office.  You do not need to attend the dinner in order to join us at the 
service, but we hope that you will! 

We are busy planning the High Holy Day experiences for this year.  They will include a wonderful mix of traditional 
and new readings.  It is our goal to offer choices on how to participate in our services dependent upon each  
individual's comfort level.  Services will be offered in our sanctuary, online, and outside in a tent to be positioned in 
the backyard of the Temple.  In this way, we will all be able to worship together as a community. 

The High Holy Days are less than two months away!  We hope to see you all gathered with us again in our  beloved 
Temple this year.  Have a safe and enjoyable rest of the summer! 

Ritual Committee                Sandy Weber 

Long Island Ducks Update   

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

We Need You!  Our Ducks fund raising season is about half 
over, and the best is yet to come.   It's not too late to step up 
and help B'nai Israel earn a 10% commission on all sales  
working a variety of concession stands at the Ducks' Central 
Islip ballpark. 

We are scheduled to work Saturday evenings August 14th and 
September 4th.  For both games we will report at 4:30 PM for a 
6:35 game time and wrap up at the end of the game.  Our  
volunteers are welcome to stay around for the post-game  
fireworks show planned for both nights.  This season we have 
been deployed at stands selling everything from ice cream to 
turkey legs, Dippy Dots to an assortment of premium beers, all 
in addition to the usual ballpark fare of burgers, dogs, tenders 
and fries. 

The need is for cashiers and helpers, so money-handling is  
optional and whatever training may be necessary can  
be wrapped up prior to game time.  We have a cadre of  
experienced volunteers, but need additional help to expand our 
reach, and therefore our income.  As paid concession  
employees begin returning to school mid-August, the need and 
opportunity for Temple volunteers is expected to increase, but 
we can only take advantage if we provide the people.  (In prior 
years we've been invited to work at additional games later in 
the season, so if Saturday evenings don't work for you there 
are likely to be other opportunities to pitch in.) 

For details, please email ducks@bnai-israel.org and we'll be in 
touch. 

"Don't ask what your Temple can do for you,  
but what you can do for B'nai Israel."  

Blood Drive—Aug 9th 2pm-8pm 

While we've all had a tough time with the  
pandemic, imagine the pressure being placed on 
the Long Island Blood Center to continue to  
provide a steady blood supply over the past 18 
months in spite of the ongoing health crisis! 

They came to B'nai Israel for help in April and we 
were there for them.  With no long-term schedule 
of blood drives in place, we've been approached 
on short notice once again to help fill the void over 
the summer which has been a challenge in the 
best of times.  As incentives, the Blood Center is 
offering a N.Y. Mets tee shirt to all donors and will 
raffle off a four-ticket package of Mets tickets to a 
game this season.  (Not to mention the mitzvah 
associated with helping a Long Island neighbor in 
need of a unit of your blood!) 

Donors must be healthy and pass a simple  
question and answer screening that has become 
common during the Covid crisis.  Sixteen-year-olds 
require written permission from a parent.  At 75, a 
doctor's clearance is required.  All donors must 
present a photo ID. 

To minimize crowding and wait times,  
appointments are strongly recommended by  
contacting the Temple Office or the Blood Center 
directly.  (See flyer on next page) As always,  
walk-ins will be welcome so long as they can be 
accommodated.   

Please plan to donate if you can.  Urge family and 
friends to do the same and increase the chances 
of winning the Mets raffle.  Thank you. 

Click here to make an appointment. 

mailto:ducks@bnai-israel.org
https://donate.nybc.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/282617


https://donate.nybc.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/282617


Religious School News 

In Person Religious School for 2021-2022! 
 
Registration will be done online again this year. You can download your registration packets for next year, 
complete them, and return them to the Temple.  Click here to download the forms from the Temple  
website.  
 
If you have any questions, please call the Temple office. Please return them as soon as possible!  
 
Please remember that after August 10

th
 there will be a $25 late fee to re-register.  

  
Again, this year we are offering the chance to register your children for Pre-K/Kindergarten for no fee.  We 
hope you will take advantage of this special opportunity. 
 
All classes grades preK-6 will be meeting on Saturday mornings.  
 

Start dates will be as follows: 
  
Grades 1-6              September 11th 
Grades 7,8 and HS     September 13th  
Grades PreK & K        September 18th 
Grade 9                       September 20th 

 
 

Summer Religious School Hebrew Classes 
 

This year we will be again holding four summer evening Hebrew classes.  These classes will be free of charge and 
it is not necessary to attend all sessions.  The remaining dates will be on Tuesdays from 7:00 PM to 8:00 PM on  
August 10 and August 24. 
 
We encourage students to take advantage of these classes because they will ensure your child’s continued success 
in Religious School.  To register you can click here and sign up online or fill out and send in the form below to the 
Temple office or email it to office@bnai-israel.org. Further information will be emailed out to registrants. 
 
 
______________________________________ will participate in summer Hebrew lessons. 
Student Name(s) 
 
He/she was in grade(s) _________________ and this year’s Hebrew teacher was/were: ­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­ 
 
 
Phone #: __________________  Email: _____________________________________________  

Welcome new member Marissa Gingold! 

https://bnai-israel.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/53/2021/06/RSapp2122FINAL.pdf
https://bnai-israel.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/53/2021/06/RSapp2122FINAL.pdf
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/qj0vgon00p1uvi/
mailto:office@bnai-israel.org?subject=Summer%20Hebrew%20Class%20Signup


B’nai Israel will be using new High Holy Day prayerbooks called Mishkan Hanefesh. There is an opportunity to place a  

bookplate in each of these books honoring or memorializing a loved one or friend. 

If you would like to order bookplates please complete the form below and return it to the Temple Office.  

Click Here to order online and pay by credit card. 

The cost for the first bookplate is $36.00. Each additional bookplate is $18.00 

Bookplate #1     

Donated by : ____________________________________           ___ In honor of   ___ In Memory of   

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bookplate #2     

Donated by : ____________________________________           ___ In honor of   ___ In Memory of   

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bookplate #3     

Donated by : ____________________________________           ___ In honor of   ___ In Memory of   

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bookplate #4     

Donated by : ____________________________________           ___ In honor of   ___ In Memory of   

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________________ 

Payment & Contact Information 

 
Your phone number in case we have any questions ________________________________ 
 
First Bookplate   $36.00 
 
___ additional bookplates x $18.00 __________ 
 
   Total  __________ 
 
Checks should be made payable to B’nai Israel Reform Temple. 
 
If you would like to pay by credit card, please use the online form or call the Temple Office (631)-563-1660 
 

https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/s15bxwd30mj8d86/
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/s15bxwd30mj8d86/


Sisterhood Newsletter 

The Sisterhood of  

BIRT is a community  

within a community. 

We are single, married  

and partnered. 

We are with and  

without children. 

We are born Jewish,  

Jews by choice and  

non-Jews married to  

Jews. 

We are new and  

long-time members. 

We are mothers,  

daughters and sisters. 

Please join us! 

This year promises to be active, exciting 
and in-person for our Sisterhood. 
 
Our Programming Committee is  
working on some innovative new ideas 
for this year's events.   
 
Our meetings are usually scheduled for 
the third Tuesday evening each month. 
We are looking forward to an awesome 
year, gathering with old friends and 
making new ones.  
 
So, please join us, come alone, or bring 
a friend. You won’t be alone for long!! 

September 21, 2021 at 7:00 pm 

Sisterhood Sweet & Greet / Sukkot Celebration 

Our first activity will be held outside in the tent if the weather cooperates. We are calling it 

our Sweet and Greet/Sukkot Celebration.   

As we still have Covid restrictions in place, our set-ups and food serving will be a little  

different this year. Feel free to bring a snack or dinner for yourself. We will be providing an 

ice cream treat for dessert.   

Most of us haven’t seen each other in person for a long, long time, and I can’t wait for this 

Sisterhood reunion. More details will be available as the time approaches. Please plan on 

attending.  I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday evening, September 21 at 7:00 pm.           

 

Stephanie Plewka 



https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNeRJ_Nq84ZJPw2j5CIaO2i14hYxgoIAOnNEiEtUodrnCBPw/viewform


https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/r1pvgi5l1hjexlu/


For updates visit bnai-israel.org and see the weekly emails. August 2021
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5
7pm Choir Rehearsal
8pm Fundraising
Committee

6
6:30pm Shabbat at
the Beach

7

8 9
2pm Blood Drive

10 Bulletin
Deadline

7pm Summer Hebrew

11 12
7pm Choir Rehearsal

13
7:15pm Family
Service

14
4:30pm LI Ducks
Concession Stand

15 16
7:30pm Finance
Committee

17 18 19
7pm Choir Rehearsal
8pm Temple Board
Meeting

20
7pm Tot Shabbat
8pm Shabbat Service

21

22
11am Enhancing our
Faith in God as we
Approach the Holy
Days with Rabbi
Emeritus Moss

23 24
7pm Summer Hebrew

25 26
7pm Choir Rehearsal

27
8pm Shabbat Service

28
6:30pm Selichot
Dinner
8pm Selichot Service
(approximate time))

29 30 31
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Monday, September 27, 2021

M o u n t  S i n a i ,  N Y

In support of the 
John T. Mather Foundation 

and the COVID-19 Emergency Fund

Schedule
11:00 am   Check In
11:30 am    Lunch
1:00 pm     Shotgun Start
5:30 pm     Dinner, Awards, Raffles

General Information
Check-In and Registration at Willow Creek
Country Club Clubhouse

Proper golf attire is requested: 
Collared shirts and no denim

If a raindate is necessary, all participants
will be contacted.

For Additional Information
Please contact B'nai Israel Reform Temple
(631) 563-1660
golf@bnai-israel.org

Presenting Sponsor Package                  $3,500
Sponsor:    Lunch or Dinner
Includes:    Three Foursomes
                       Three Large Tee Signs
                       Display of Corporate Banner
                       Hole #1 Recognition Sign
                       Inside Cover in Golf Outing Journal
                       10 Raffle Tickets per Golfer

Sponsor’s Package                                          $2,100
Sponsor:    Lunch or Dinner
Includes:   Two Foursomes
                      Two Large Tee Signs
                      Display of Corporate Banner
                      Hole #1 Recognition Sign
                      Full Page in Golf Outing Journal
                      8 Raffle Tickets per Golfer

Patron’s Package                                              $925
Includes:    One Foursome

              One Large Tee Sign
                      Hole #1 Recognition Sign
                      Half Page in Golf Outing Journal
                       4 Raffle Tickets per Golfer

Individual Package                                         $175
Includes:   Greens Fees and Cart
                      Lunch and Dinner
                       2 Raffle Tickets

Tee Sponsor                                                         $115
Includes:    Tee Sign
                       Quarter Page in Golf Journal

Packages & Pricing

Golf Journal Advertising
1/4 Page                                              $30
1/2 Page                                              $50
Full Page                                            $100
Inside Front Cover - full page   $125
Back Cover - full page                  $125

Register by mail  or online! 
For details visit bnai-israel.org/golf 



Registration Form
You can also register online! For details visit bnai-israel.org/golf 

Please complete the following form and return to:
B'nai Israel Reform Temple, c/o Artie Diamond, 67 Oakdale Bohemia, Rd, Oakdale, NY 11769

Make checks payable to B'nai Israel Reform Temple
Payment by Credit card can be made online or by phone (631) 563-1660

Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss
Dr. Steven Moss, the Rabbi Emeritus of B’nai Israel Reform Temple, is involved in many state,
county, and local service programs, including Chairman Emeritus of the Suffolk County
Human Rights Commission, Member, Center of Social Justice & Human Understanding,
Chaplain Emeritus for Suffolk County Police Department & Sheriff’s Department, Founder
and Leader of the Suffolk County Anti-bias Task Force, and Board Member, National
Association of Retired Reform Rabbis.

Steve Sonkin
Steve Sonkin was a lifelong member of B'nai Israel Reform Temple, a Past President, and a
beloved friend to all.

B’nai Israel Reform Temple 
B'nai Israel Reform Temple participates in and supports a wide variety of community
programs and services. These include The Greater Sayville Food Pantry, Anti-Bias Educational
Programs, and the B’nai Israel Community Outreach Program.

J.T.M. Foundation 
The J.T. M Foundation supports exceptional health care at J.T. Mather Hospital. Within the
foundation, the COVID-19 Emergency Fund provides needed resources for patients and
caregivers.

Name:  __________________________________________________________________________
Company:  _______________________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________________________
City: ________________________________________ State: _____________ Zip: _____________
Phone: _______________________________________
Email: ____________________________________________________________________

Packages
___ Presenting Sponsor     $3,500
___ Sponsor                             $2,100
___ Patron                                $925
___ Individual                         $175
___ Tee Sponsor                     $115

Journal Advertising
___ 1/4 page                                              $30
___ 1/2 page                                              $50
___ Full page                                            $100
___ Inside Front Cover - full page  $125
___ Back Cover - full page                  $125
Please send artwork for ads to golf@bnai-israel.org or mail a hard
copy to B'nai Israel Reform Temple.Names of golfers, if known:

___________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________



We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their contributions to B’nai Israel Reform Temple: 

Donations & Contributions  

Ira Rosenfeld Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Alice & Mike Lambert  In memory of Michael Hechler 
 
  
Help-A-Family Fund    
Rochelle & Gerald Slochevsky           Donation 
 

General Fund 
The Lambert Family                            In honor of Mike’s 80th birthday 
Nat & Phyllis Ozarin                           Donation 

To make a donation online 

please visit  

bnai-israel.org/donations 

We are selling Grocery Store Food Cards! 
Contact Rich Lindner (516) 641-8050 or the Temple Office to  

purchase.  Consider donating food cards to the Temple’s Outreach 
Committee to help others in our community who are in need of 

some assistance. Cards can be delivered to you!  

https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/zgm15381f82qy9/
https://bnai-israel.org/


Yahrzeits The following names of loved ones whose Yahrzeit are observed during the preceding  

week will be read before the Kaddish Prayer at the Friday Evening Service on: 

August 6th 

  Clara Ballin 
  Tillie Baraban 
*Sidney Benstock 
*Belle Bergman 
*Jerome Brotman 
  Anthony Cioffi 
  Thelma Crone 
  Elsie Davidowitz 
*Handel Fogelnest 
  Marvin Freeman 
*Carrie Friedman 
  Alvin Hellreich 
*Julius Joseph 
  Kate Kaye 
  Benjamin Kempner 
*Abraham Kranker 
*David Krasner 
*John Lee 
  Seymour Levine 
  Gertrude Lewis 
*Harry Maiman* 
*Rose Marder 
  Ruth Mitchell 
*Milton Morganstern 
*Sidney Nemerofsky 
  Anne O’Rourke 
*Harriet W. Pulling 
  Samuel Pupps 
*Edith Nash Ray 
*Theodore D. Rosen 
*Julius Scheck 
  David Schneider 
*Carol Schrager 
  Oscar Schwalb 
*Norma Spruch 
*Everett Stant 
*Mary Stein 
  Steven S. Stoll 
*Lottie Stopler 
*Pam Weick 
*Lillian Weinstein 
  Samuel Weinstock 
 
 
 

August 13th: 
 *Arthur Ainbinder 
  Walter Alexander 
*Vivian Smith Bacharach 
  Eleanor Bass 
*Regina Lazar Bleiweiss 
  Annette Buchman 
*Dr. Joseph Chasnoff 
*Toby Colton 
*Edna Edelman 
*Mark Egelman 
*Dorothy Eisenberg 
*Rebecca Feldman 
*Benjamin Fineberg 
*Elizabeth Fogelnest 
*Ivor Frank 
  Freida Freedner 
*Leni Ita Friedland 
*Benjamin Gaba 
  Ray Hochheiser 
  Max Joseph 
*Bessie Kamilar 
*Hyman Kaufman 
*Abe Kersch 
*Soloman Leiboff 
  Leonora Librett 
*Ellen H. Mowbray 
  Herbert Parks 
*Ethel Perkel 
*Jacob Persoff 
*Margaret Pichler 
  Ida Rosen 
  Jean Rubin 
*Sadie Rubin 
  Jeffrey Schleicher 
*Samuel Spivak 
*Esther Sussfeld 
  Arthur Tunick 
*Dora Twersky 
*Staci Weick 
*Ida Weinstein 
*Mollie Weintraub 
*Pearl Weintraub 
*Charles Weisberg 
*Irving Weisbrod 
*Iris Zulli 

SHALOM MEMORIAL  
CHAPELS, INC. 
Funeral Directors 

Complete graveside service with casket 
$4530.00 

760 Smithtown ByPass, Smithtown, NY 11787 
Tel: (631) 360-1600   Fax: (631) 630-7978 

www.shalommemorialchapelsinc.com 

August 20th 
*Gerald Abrams 
*Donald Acard 
*Jack Becker 
  Taffe Berger 
  Max Brack 
*Harvey Brickman 
*Isidore Chesler 
*Lucille Damast 
  Rose Davis 
  Esta Ellel 
*Murray Feingold 
  Gussie Friedman 
  Joseph Gebler 
*Fannie Gelband 
*Irving Katz 
*Sara Lewinson 
*Shirley Loris 
*Irving Luria 
  Ethel Malkin 
*Donald Meyers 
*Steven Morganstern 
*Anna Neckameyer 
*Helene Pichler 
*Jean Reiss 
*Gertrude Rolnick 
*Beatrice Rossby 
  Alexander Rossman 
*Jack Rubin 
*Mae Sacks 
*Sylvia Schillinger 
*Abraham Schliederer 
*Michael Schwartz 
*Fay Seres 
*Ronald Shikowitz 
*Hyman Silverman 
  Doris Spitzer 
*Alan Stotsky 
*Estelle Weinbaum 
*Marion Weinstein 
*Martin Weisberg 
*Dr. Samuel M. Weisberg 
  Lillian Wenowsky 
*Cynthia Zalbo 
*Bertha R. Zuckerman 
 

Condolences: The B’nai Israel Congregational Family extends is deepest condolences to the Castronova family on the 

loss of Lori’s father Michael Hechler; grandfather of Louis, Dylan, Michael, Joseph & Max Castronova; and to the Hoffer family 
on the loss of family member Anita Hoffer.  May they find comfort in the blessings of good memories that will always be theirs.  

August 27th 
*Dr. Hyman Barahal 
*Barbie Berger 
*Alexis Bricker 
*Max Brody 
*Celia Ida Cohen 
  Max Dachinger 
  Joseph Dixon 
  Martha Dominic 
  James Edell 
*Morris Eisenberg 
*Miriam Finell 
*Dr. Philip Finell 
*Myra Flink 
  Minnie Friedman 
*Celia Gelberg 
  Theodore J. Gold 
*Percy Goldenberg 
*Sam Goldstein 
*Helen Greene 
*Beatrice Greenberg 
  Sherry Greenfield 
  Arline Jacoby 
*Dora Kirchheimer 
  David Owen Koretz 
*Joseph Lite 
*Morris Marcus 
*Rose E. Mellins 
*Belle Mihlstin 
*Sylvia Morganlander 
*Mildred Price 
*Sophie Ringle 
*Charlotte Rubin 
*Helen Saffren 
  Stan Saffren 
*Ron Schlossman 
*Ruth Schoenfeld 
*Charles Schutzman 
  Benjamin Schweibish 
  Rose Solodar 
*Boris Steinberg 
  Ada Tabershaw 
  Sarah Taitz 
  Martin Wald 

PLEASE CONTACT US WHEN 
SOMEONE IS SICK OR IF THERE 

IS A DEATH IN THE FAMILY 
so that the Temple can  
extend its assistance.  

Before making any funeral  
arrangements, please call. 

 
See Temple Directory  
for phone numbers. 

I.J. MORRIS, INC. 
Jewish Funeral Directors Since 1888 

21 E. Deer Park Road , Dix Hills  (631) 499-6060 
55 North Station Plaza, Great Neck (516) 487-8600 
46 Greenwich Street, Hempstead  (516) 486-2500 

1895 Flatbush Ave., Brooklyn   (718) 377-8610 
114-03 Queens Blvd., Forest Hills (718) 263-5365 
21 W. Broad Street Mt. Vernon  (914) 664-2062 

 
www.ijmorris.com  

Preplan—call for information  
Monuments by I.J. MORRIS, INC. 



B’nai Israel is limited to these  
caterers for any celebration in the 
Temple Social Hall. Please see 
Kitchen Committee with any  
questions or requests. 

 

Lessing's Caterers  
(631) 277-7800 
(631) 581-0022 

 

Mitzvah Caterers of Plainview 
(516) 938-1310 
(516) 351-0661 

 

Woodbury Kosher 
(516) 681-7766 

 

Zan’s Kosher Caterers 
(631) 979-8770 

 

Miller Place Bagel & Deli 
(631) 331-4576 
 
Pastrami & Friends 
(631) 499-9537 

Temple Caterers 

Temple Directory 

President, Paul Fink     president@bnai-israel.org 

Past-President, Paul Weber 

Vice Presidents: 
 Buildings & Grounds, Marcus Mitchell  bandg@bnai-israel.org 
 Fundraising, Debby Lyons    fundraising@bnai-israel.org 
 Administration, Michael Lambert 

Treasurer, Joel Silverman 

Financial Secretary, Barbara Abrams  financial@bnai-israel.org 

Recording Secretary, Natalie Berhumoglu 

Trustees: Jeannette Berman, Seth Berman, Arthur Diamond, Thea Gunther, 
Debby Lazen, Richard Motlin, Steven Orkin (Alt), Stephanie Plewka, Evan  
Rapport, Allison Rothstein, Barbie Saslau, Ellen Spergel, Jay Tuller, Sandy  
Weber, Adrienne Wilber, and Gary Young. 

Representatives: 
Brotherhood: Gil Sacks, Sisterhood: Joi Garvin, School: Paige Sacks 

Legal Representative: 
Steven Taitz 

Clergy 

67 Oakdale, Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769  Website  www.bnai-israel.org 
Phone (631) 563-1660 Fax (631) 563-9816  Email  office@bnai-israel.org 

To place a Business Card sized 

advertisement please contact 

the office. Space is limited. 

Advertising 

Temple Office  

Chairperson, Alice Lambert 

(631) 589-1375 

Religious School Office 

(631) 563-1663 

school@bnai-israel.org 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Scheduling 

Fran Baker 

(631) 567-1537 

Rabbi Jessica Rosenthal (928) 925-3279 rabbi@bnai-israel.org 
Cantor Ilana Plutzer     cantor@bnai-israel.org 
Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss   rabbiemeritus@bnai-israel.org 

Board of Trustees as of June 1, 2021 

Committees, Groups, and other individuals to know... 

Choir Director, Roselyn Selmanoff 

Sisterhood President, Stephanie Plewka  sisterhood@bnai-israel.org 

Brotherhood President, Gil Sacks   brotherhood@bnai-israel.org 

Membership, Adrienne Wilber   membership@bnai-israel.org 

Ritual Chairperson, Sandy Weber   ritual@bnai-israel.org  

Donations Committee    donations@bnai-israel.org 

Youth Group  
Patricia Ellner & Tricia Lindner    

Landscaping Joel Silverman & Lesli Vohwinkle 

Yarmulke Orders  (516) 790-9331 
Ellyn Harris (for Bar/Bat Mitzvahs and Weddings) 

Outreach, Alice Lambert (631) 589-1375 lambert1@optonline.net 

Communications     
Jeannette Berman  (631) 775-6147 webmaster@bnai-israel.org 

Religious School 

Karen Smollins  



 

BE YOUR OWN GUEST 
 

WAITERS/WAITRESSES 
BARTENDERS/GRILL PEOPLE 

 
(631) 745-1180 or (631) 580-4432 

 
YOU BE THE GUEST, WE’LL DO THE REST!!! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
410 Motor Parkway,  

Hauppauge, NY 11788 

631-435-1101 

 

Computers                        Computers 
 
 
 
 
 

Software consultation, Small office network setup 
MS Access Programming, MS Office Training 

Virus and Spyware removal 
Jeff Richer Consultant 631-835-9615 

(MBA, IT Professional) 
NYsoftwareConsultant@gmail.com 

MITZVAH CATERERS 
AT THE NORTH SHORRE JEWISH CENTER 

YOUR PLACE OR OURS 
WEDDINGS, BAR/BAT MITZVAHS, BRISSIM, BABY  
NAMINGS,KIDDUSHIM, SHIVA MEALS, ELEGANT  

DINNER S, OFFICE, BBQS OR ANY EVENT 
ASK FOR ANDREW OR IRWIN (516) 351-0661  

“Mitzvah caterers will gladly donate a portion 

of your bill back to your organization” 

STRICT ORTHODOX RABBINICAL SUPERVISION 

http://www.ejthedj.com/
http://www.thebristal.com/
http://www.absolutedjs.com/
http://www.photovideoguys.com/
http://www.helenkeller.org/


 

LITTLE’S LANDSCAPING 

Russ: 631-256-6783 
 

Commercial and Residential 
Landscaping Design & Maintenance 

Snow Plowing 
Licensed and Insured 

(631) 750-6162 
Serving LI & NYC for Over 30 Years 

3600 Veterans Memorial Highway, Bohemia, NY 11716 

YOUR AD HERE 
Please contact the  

Temple Office for details 
(631) 563-1660 

COMMERCIAL                                               RESIDENTIAL 

Mark Wittenberg, R.A., P.C. 
 

www.markwittenberg.net 

655 Park Avenue, Huntington, NY 11743 

Tel: 631.673.0980   Cel: 516.220.1759 

Email: mwitten@aol.com 

http://www.opdv.ny.gov/
http://www.markwittenberg.net/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://omh.ny.gov/
https://sterling-digital.com/

